Panmure District School News
No.2 - Term.1, Week 2 – Tuesday February 2017 
Greetings, Kia ora, Talofa lava, Kia orana, Malo e lelei, Fakalofa Lahi Atu, Namaste, An Young Haseyo, Konichiwha, Bula Vinaka, Sawadee, Dobra Dan, Ni Hao, As-salamu alaykum, Hola

From the Principal – Mrs. Watts

Swimming 
This Friday is our first house competition of the year. There will be a range of fun and competitive races for students to be involved in. Whanau are welcome to come and support their child. If you would like to provide additional support for the event, please contact the office to inform them. 
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Also to make this day special we are having an Ice Cream Fundraiser. The cost is $2.00 a cup.  

Pre-orders are being taken in the classrooms now. 

Lunches:

Please note that changes have occurred to our school lunch order system this year: 

Mince or Chicken pies $2.50 each

Monday and Wednesday only 
Fish and Chips – is now changed to Fridays 

Fish & Chips, Sausage & Chips, Fritters & Chips - $2.50 per item. 

Chips only - $1.50
Sushi – will now available on Tuesdays and Thursdays 
Chicken Sushi cost - $5.00
Tuckshop:
Fruit Drinks - $2.00
Ice-cream novelties - $2.00

Cookies - $1.50
Meet The Teacher Evening 

A reminder that meet the teacher evening is held on Thursday 16 February at 6.00pm in the school hall. We will start in the school hall altogether so you can be introduced to everyone and then go back to your child’s team to find out expectations and what they will be learning throughout Term 1. 
Powhiri 
On Friday 17 February there will be a powhiri to welcome our new Principal. The powhiri is held in the school hall at 9.30 in the morning. All whanau are invited to attend. 
Breakfast Club 

We have applied to be supplied with breakfast for our students starting from next term but we need your help. If you are able to provide support in the morning from 8.00 till 8.30am to monitor our students having breakfast and packing up afterwards then please contact the school office and let them know. 
HPV Immunisation 

From the beginning of 2017, boys in Year 8 at school will be eligible for free HPV Immunisation. While the initial effort of the HPV immunisation programme focused on cervical cancer prevention for women, increasing evidence has emerged in recent years of the impact of other HPV-related cancers on men. 

In 2017, the doses for HPV Vaccine – will be given as two doses, rather than three. These does will be given 6 months apart. 
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School Uniforms 
A big thank you to our families for ensuring our children are looking so smart and fresh in their uniforms and that they are wearing our uniforms with pride. 
Our students are looking so smart! 
Stationery 
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Congratulations to all the students who have bought their stationery – a great start to the school year. A reminder that the special reduction on stationery is for February only. All stationery bought at school is covered and subject coded – no additional cost to the parents. 

Parents who purchased stationery from elsewhere will be required to pay $5.00 for the covering and coding of the books, which is completed at school. 

School Fees – 


Class materials - $25.00 for the year

Mathletics - $20.00 for the year

Year 7 & 8 Technology fees - $65.00 for the year

We do keep the stationery pack to an absolute minimum. 
School Donations 
Our sincere thanks to all families who pay the school donations. Donations are not compulsory, but all donations received are used to purchase important learning resources for our students use. 
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Attendance:
· Thank you to all families who have ensured their children are arriving at school on time, ready to start the school day promptly at 8.40am. 

· The majority of students are at school before 8.30am which gives them time to prepare for the school day, mix with their friends or have chat with their teacher. 

· A reminder, if children are to be absent from school, please contact the school office before 9.00am to explain the reason and when the child will be back. 

· This ensures that both parents and the school know where the child is and why. 

· The school has a mobile phone, solely for the use of parents to text the school of absences, should this be more convenient. 
Mobile – 021 0834 7934

School Phone – (09) 527 7659 
New Enrolments:

Parents of new enrolments must produce a copy of: 

· Child’s Birth Certificate (if born in New Zealand), 
· Child’s Immunisation Certificate, 
· Parents Passport (if either parent was born overseas), 
· Child’s Passport (if born overseas). 
2017 Staff 

Mrs. R Watts – Principal 

Mr V. Kumar – Room 3 – Years 6 to 8 

Acting Deputy Principal 

Mrs E. Evans – Room 4 – Middle and Senior Area Literacy Support / Extension Groups  

Mrs Ramkumar – Room 5 – Years 6 to 8



  SENCO

Mrs Y Kumar – Room 6 – Years 4 to 5
Mrs C. Tawhiti – Room 9 – Years 0 to 2 

Miss K. Jessie – Room 10 – Years 2 to 3
Mrs P. Karan – Administration – Executive Officer

Mrs M. Kamuhemu – Administration 

Mr J. Newton – Property Officer 

Mr P. Ashby – Property 

Mrs T. Henry-Joseph – Property 

Mrs T. O’Neil – Social Worker in Schools 

Board of Trustees – 

Mr I Vea – Board Chairperson 

Mrs R Watts – Principal 

Mrs A. Roborgh 

Mr M. Lauti 

Mr V Kumar – Staff Representative 

Ms S Suamili 

Mrs M Hooper 
Board of trustees email – 

bot.pds@gmail.com 

